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Dear colleagues, 
 
I trust that everyone had a safe and easy trip home from our annual meeting in Dubrovnik. As we 
agreed at that meeting, the legal and technical scrub of the proposed Convention Amendments 
will be held early next year, specifically, 28-29 January at the ICCAT Secretariat’s offices in Madrid.  
 
I would like to remind you that the Technical and Legal Editing Group of the Contracting Parties 
is charged with reviewing the existing text by addressing the following: 
 
 a. Consistency check of use of terminology within the Convention text; 
 b.  Issues related to format (e.g. punctuation, spelling, format for numbering, cross 

references, etc.); 
 c.  Correct use of language; and 
 d.  Consistency of language among the English, French, and Spanish versions of the text. 
 
The mandate of this group does not include making any changes to the negotiated text unless 
absolutely necessary from a legal drafting point of view, and provided that any new language 
conveys the same meaning. Contracting Party delegations are limited to no more than two 
participants, who should have the appropriate legal and/or technical expertise.  
 
In order to aid your preparations, the final text of the proposed amendments are attached here in 
all three official languages in Word format. I am also happy to report that the UN Food and 
Agriculture Organization has also agreed to undertake a preliminary language comparison of the 
three versions of the text, which will be circulated for reference in advance of the meeting. 
 

Best regards, 
 
 
 
 

 
Deirdre Warner-Kramer 
Chair of the Working Group on Convention 

Amendment 
 
Attachments: The final text of the proposed amendments in the three official languages. 


